Roberta DiMezza

From:

Marianne Kelly < mkelly@westwarwickri.org >

Sent:

Tuesday, July 7, 2020 11:40 AM

To:

Rep. Mattiello, Nicholas A.; Rep. Shekarchi, K Joseph; Rep. Filippi, Blake A.; Sen.

Ruggerio, Dominick J.; Sen. McCaffrey, Michael J.; Sen. Algiere, Dennis L.; Rep. Craven, Robert E.; Rep. Shanley, Evan P.; Rep. McEntee, Carol Hagan; Sen. Lynch Prata, Erin; Sen.

Archambault, Stephen R.; Sen. Metts, Harold M.; SLegislation; Roberta DiMezza

Cc:

Rob Rock; Robert B. Rapoza (Robert.Rapoza@elections.ri.gov)

Subject:

H7896_S2598

TO:

Honorable Members of the House Judiciary Committee Honorable Members of the Senate Judiciary Committee

Dear Honorable Members:

I am writing regarding bills introduced in the 2020 legislative session related to streamlining emergency voting (H7896 and S2598).

As the Clerk to the West Warwick Board of Canvassers I would like to strongly support these bills. My Canvass Board members fully support the passage of these bills, which will give staff the ability to handle requests for emergency mail ballots in a safe and efficient manner. Having the poll pad, DS-200 and ballots on hand will reduce handling extra paperwork and create a more secure process for the voters to cast their ballots during the emergency period.

I am a member of the Elections Committee for the Rhode Island Town and City Clerks' Association and we support both of these bills as we recognize the importance of instilling confidence in voters that all Boards of Canvassers are committed to providing safe and secure elections.

On behalf of the Town of West Warwick, I respectfully ask that the General Assembly approve this legislation.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

Marianne Kelly, CMC, Town Clerk Clerk, West Warwick Board of Canvassers

Marianne Kelly, CMC West Warwick Town Clerk 401-827-9035 www.westwarwickri.org